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EDITORIAL
Hello All,

This summer has seen even more Austin activity than usual. First of all, Mervyn Frampton gave brief details of his epic trip to Barcelona at the August Club night. Mervyn covered more than 2000 miles in his 3 week solo ride and raised some £4000 for cancer and leukemia research. A tremendous effort and one which deserves every penny raised. If you would like to contribute, please see Mervyn at Club Night.

Another long distance effort but one with much more company was the Euro​Tour organized by the 750MC. Dorsets were represented by the Cowleys, Whitters, Llewellyns, Tophams, Whibleys, Mooneys, Gary and Paul. Some epic tales were told at the early monthly meeting and no doubt you will hear more on Thursday! Details will appear in the Newsletter next month.

The celebrations for the 70th Anniversary were marked by the Longbridge Rally, ably organized by the Midlands A7C with some help from many friends. I was in the Midlands on business that weekend and called in on the Saturday afternoon. Despite the rotten weather, the Rally Team had the site, opposite the main entrance of the Works, fully organised, marked out and an enormous marquee all ready. As I left, many cars were assembling and I hope that they all had a great time. Sadly, the weather on Sunday was appalling but I am sure that enthusiasm was not dampened!

On a more mundane note, there are a few changes to the Committee page, opposite. Phil's name is now spelled correctly, you can contact Mike Wragg by phone and for those who want to ask Margaret to bring special items of regalia to meetings, her phone number is included. That's enough from me for this month, see you at Club Night or on the Treasure Hunt

BFN Miles
SECRETARIAL

Well Folks,

Just a quick offering this month, as at the time I usually write this section, we will be deep in the heart of Europe .... I hope!

The last I heard Mervyn Frampton had reached Barcelona, quite a feat in a car, leave alone a push bike. Well done Merv, just the trip back to do!

The 70th Anniversary Rally at Longbridge will be over by the time this gets into print. I am sure it was well worth a visit, it's just a pity it clashed with the Eurotour.
I thought that the talk Phil gave at the last Club Night on racing engines was fascinating.
I never realised just how many modifications and changes had been achieved over the years. I wouldn't mind finding a tuned engine under a hedge some time!

Well that's it for another month, must go and pack the car.

Cheers, Gary

DAMERHAM COUNTRY FAIR

"Didn't we have a lov-erly time, The day we went to..." Damerham!

Not a car rally, no autojumble in sight, just cows, a prize heifer (so I was told), someone's pet goat, a Russian tank (it was a T55 Ed!) archery classes, the largest onion imaginable and an inter-village tug o' war competition. The beer tent was nearly as busy as the craft tent and the latrines were straight from a Boy Scout campsite. We ate our picnics and licked our ice creams to the tune of Gilbert & Sullivan played by the Town Band, bought slabs of carrot cake and quietly dozed in the warm summer air.

The star attraction was “JC" who drove blindfolded at high speed in and out of 9 luckless volunteers standing very  still about the arena. There was even a fly-past by a 1908 bi​plane that was going so slowly that the pilot could have picked the blackberries in the hedgerow.

However, even old “JC" was upstaged by our very own silver-tongued George (Murray Walker) Mooney who gave the definitive history of the development of the A7 through a tableau vivant involving no less than eleven club cars. Congratulations to the Dorsets who had no difficulty in out-classing the local gentry in the Rolls. Attending were (chronologically) -The Whibleys, Bridges, McKenzies, Whitters, Mooneys, Mr W Quayle, the Baldwins, Crouters, Mr F Joblin, nearly all the Nunns nearly all in A7s, and yours truly.

A delightful gentle day in the-country thanks to Phil's invitation. 

David Whetton
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Phil received a very nice letter from the organising committee -

AUSTIN SEVEN BEGINNINGS - A Story of Austin Folk 24 - FRED BAILEY and 25 - FRANK JOBLIN

[As you read these stories you will see that Fred and Frank are good buddies so it was natural to print them together]

FRED

Fred is a retired mechanic and his first venture into A7s was to buy an old wreck. That wreck having the fairly normal pedigree: almost everything needing to be either re-built or completely overhauled.

An undaunted enthusiast went on to buy another, totally clapped out, Box minus engine, gearbox, sliding roof, seats; the chassis, steering and body were in a totally chaotic state. Four long years later, Fred had this, his present car in immaculate condition and on the road. Four years of hard work, lightened with the ever willing help on the respray by Frank Joblin (And don't we all need a willing friend?) He, Frank, by the way used to work with Fred's father at Hartwell's.

A word about the car: Fred's Dream, has a Southampton registration: OW 2751 and is a 1935 long wheel base Box. Originally the battery sat under the seats: bad news since the movement of the springs was the cause of many a short!

Fred originally joined the Solent Club but came to the Dorsets via a wobbly crankshaft and an encounter with the skilled Phil Whitter some four or five years ago. Recently there was a point at which it seemed that Fred's eyesight might have prevented him from enjoying the fruits of all his hard work. Fortunately Jackie Raymond, another friend, is taking on some of the workload of driving so all is well.

BB August 92 
FRANK

Way back in 1948 before even Frank was old enough to drive, he had bought a 1927 Top Hat (a perfect dream), RU 6985 for £10 - Oh! the pain I have in typing that sort of information: not caused by jealousy, more a yearning that I too could happen on such a find. Too late, too late, I hear you cry. However, he taxed it for one month in order to get the petrol coupons! Yes, Frank did learn to drive by leaning across the driver, his father, and steering - on Holmsley Aerodrome. The test he took in a Ford 8 van. The Austin? Wickedly he cut the back off and scrapped it!

In 1954 he had a 1935 Ruby VN 7505 (Guess who in the Club would just love this number plate in his Christmas Stocking!). His present car he bought some 20 years ago from a variety of places: the chassis in Ascot; body in Rugby and many parts in London. The re-building took a little while since after rebuilding the chassis, he set-to to build a new house and afterwards a workshop. This Fred Bailey helped him with: Fred of No 24 fame.

[image: image4.png]This car Frank says he will never, never sell - no not ever: he's promised it to his very keen daughter Katie. When did Frank join the Club? In 1980 - 81 ish. He too had previously been with the Solent Club since the 70s. And where did he get his mechanical knowledge? From his training with Royal Blue Coaches in Bournemouth.
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JANE'S COUNTRYSIDE RUN - 23rd August

In spite of the fact that so many regulars were away on the club holiday to Austria and Switzerland, there was still a good turn out at Safeways car park, Wimborne with John and Cynthia, Marion and Ben, Susie and Brian, Bob and friend, Lena and Gordon, Andy and of course Alan and me.

We all set off jauntily, if not too jauntily, as we'd only been on the road two minutes when yours truly went wrong and shot past the turning we should have taken - this necessitated turning left at a 'No turn left' sign in order to redeem the situation. Ah well, happily back on the right road once more, we headed in the direction of Bere Regis where Jane and Rebecca were waiting patiently in a lay-by for us. We were soon all in convoy on the way to Puddletown and Tolpuddle, turning right for Milbourne St Andrew. This was all new ground to us and we were thoroughly enjoying the change of scenery.

We were waved on our way through the pretty village of Dewlish and onto Piddletrenthide and Cerne Abbas. It was here that I noticed an American tourist capturing us on video - can you imagine the scene back home -"This is how the little old British are still driving around - aren't they just cute!" Our trip took us splashing through a ford and at one point we passed the most enormous brown bull who surveyed each car with mild interest as we rattled by.

Bob seemed to be having a little trouble with his car today, I'm not saying he was slow, but at one point he had his right foot out in scooter fashion helping the old girl along. Jane took us through some beautiful scenery where the countryside stretched out before us like some enormous patchwork. We finally arrived for lunch at the impressive sounding "Marquis of Lorne" at Nettlecombe, where we enjoyed a very pleasant couple of hours. Many thanks to Jane for a lovely trip.

Margaret and Alan
[image: image5.png]Those who were at the Driving Tests at Blandford will recall that Edward Ballard did remarkably well in his battery powered two seater. The Committee awarded him a special prize and his response is reproduced below.

FURTHER FINDINGS FOR FLYWHEEL FITTING FROM FILL FITTER

During a recent chat about tapers and keyways, I advocated using engineers blue to indicate the need to remove metal from the boss of the flywheel to stop it from being tightened against the rear main bearing. The removal of metal, if necessary, is also advocated in Doug Woodrow's "Austin 7 Manual". I am indebted to Glyn Llewellyn who pointed out some possible weaknesses with this basic technique and concerns the operation of the oil thrower.

For the oil thrower plate to do its job, it needs to be pinched between the flywheel boss and the rear main inner journal. Two types of oil thrower exist - the original pattern has a swaged ring around its inner diameter and the other has three or four heavy dimples in the same area. The situation we are trying to achieve is where the flywheel is hard on its taper with the oil thrower pinched between the flywheel boss and the rear main. This can best be gauged by tightening the flywheel, without the key in place, on the crankshaft on the bench before engine assembly takes place.

However, if you don't have this luxury, i.e. you are not rebuilding the engine, the oil thrower can be dimpled with a punch and the flywheel tightened on its taper (having already been lapped on) without the key in place. It should require the use of a puller to remove and the dimples on the thrower should show signs of compression.

If this is the case, all is well. If, however, the flywheel requires only a little effort to remove it, this indicates that the boss is hard against the rear main. This should also be evident from flattening the oil thrower. In this case, it will be necessary to remove some metal from the boss to achieve the correct clearance which still pinches the oil thrower but does not make it solid against the rear main bearing.

Finally, put the flywheel back with the key in place and make sure it tightens to the same place. I must stress the need to check clearances on woodruff keys - I noted three examples of damage on the Euro Tour due to poorly fitted keys - original Austin spares are too valuable to make mistakes which damage them or render them unusable!

Perhaps this topic will make for an interesting further discussion at Club Night? Regards,

Phil Whitter

PS Yours truly is losing oil from the rear main because the oil thrower is not pinched!
TREASURE HUNT - 27 SEPTEMBER
Please note the date, this is the week AFTER the normal Club Run.

Met as normal at Safeways Car Park in Wimborne.
Cars will be set off at intervals with the first away at 10.30 and the Start closing an hour later. The route is between 40 and 50 miles long and is centred on Milton Abbas. There will a pub stop on the route and tea will be available at the finish.

The event does not require any great navigating skills and no maps are needed. All you need are a pencil and a plastic carrier bag to put the treasure in. Please let me know either at Club night or by phone if you are going to take part so that I can run off sufficient copies of the clues.

Miles

RIST HORN INTERIORS

[This article by Mike Phelan is reproduced from the Pre War Austin 7 Club Newsletter of October 1988]

As replacement casings for Rist horns are now readily available, I thought that a small article on the internal construction and adjustment might be useful, especially to those who are making a new horn to replace one which is completely missing. The construction is fairly simple and the horn may be made from scrap box materials.

It is important that the coil former and armature are made from soft iron rather than steel. The latter will eventually develop residual magnetism which will impair efficiency. The springs can be pieces of old clock spring or hacksaw blade and it may be necessary to fit more or less than four, depending on the elasticity of the materials used.

The number of turns on the coil is not critical and the contacts can be any old set of points, relay or cut-out contacts etc. Mild steel can be used for the armature spindle, which can have its top end slotted to ease adjustment. Fit shake-proof washers throughout.

The adjustment is rather critical. Horns of this period operate on a different principal to later ones of the thirties. The sound is produced by the armature spindle striking the diaphragm, the trumpet amplifying the sound. Later horns have the armature directly attached to the diaphragm and a tuned steel disc that resonates to one of the harmonics of the vibration frequency.

The diaphragm must be a plain disc of spring steel, free from paint or dirt, supported between two paper gaskets. The armature must have about 2 mm movement before the spindle contacts the diaphragm. At this point, there should be a gap of 2 - 4 mm between the fibre disc and the pole face, and the contacts should be just about to open. Bend the contact bracket for loudest sound. Stuff a rag into the trumpet whilst testing to make it more bearable for your neighbours! Lock all nuts with paint when complete.
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CLUB EVENTS

SEPTEMBER

Thursday 17 Sept
Club Night. Back to normal after the holiday period, 8:00 pm at the Elm Tree where there should be a talk on transport. (+ Spares)
Saturday 19 Sept Skittles Challenge. Bristol A7C have challenged us to a match while they are camping in Dorset. Last year we won so do try to form a team and come along to the Drax Arms, Bere Regis, at 8 pm.

Sunday 27 Sept Club Run. Meet at the Safeways Car Park for a Treasure Hunt through West Dorset. No maps are needed, just pencils, paper and a small container for the treasure! Navigation skills will not be tested and there will be time for a pint on the way round. The start opens at 10:15 and closes at 11:15

OCTOBER

Thursday 1 Oct
Nine til Late. The Lamb at Winkton, near Sopley, is the venue for those who like to gather for an informal natter.

Thursday 15 Oct Club Night. The Annual General Meeting will be held at the Elm Tree. Official business includes the election of the Clubman of the Year but should not take all evening!

Sunday 18 Oct Club Run. Meet at the Safeways car park at 10.00 for a 10.30 start. Ben Trimbey and Brian Wilbourne are arranging a trip to Eling for look around this fascinating Tide Mill. Further details next month.
OTHER EVENTS
[image: image16.png]Sunday 20 Sept RNLI Run. This is a very popular event organised by the National Westminster Bank MC, with all proceeds to the Royal National Lifeboat Institution. Free coffee at the start and half way point, bring a picnic or take part in the excellent lunch. There might just be time to get details from Mr Fred Puttock at Clearstreams, Valley Road, Tarrant Keynston, Blandford, Dorset, DT11 9JE.

